
Important Dates:  

Jan 1ðNew Yearôs Day 

Jan 14ðPost Monthly 
Meeting @ 11 am 
Powell St. 

Jan 16ðMartin Luther 
King Jr. Day 

Jan 26-28, District 8 & 
26 Membership 
Revitalization  

Jan 28ðChinese New 
Year. Year of the 
Rooster. 

Feb  3ðGod Bless USA 
Show 
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Membership - Full Speed Ahead! 
By Clara Pon

T he latest membership report is out and we will meet the 80% goal (72,000)
by Thursday, January 19 if everyone reminds their fellow Legionnaires to 

renew his/her 2017 membership by next week.  Every week, the departmentôs 
main webpage is updated with our latest membership stats along with a weekly 
report of each postôs, districtôs, and areaôs membership standings.  

As of January 1, if you havenôt renewed for 2017, your membership to your post is 
considered delinquent.  If you donôt want your privileges suspended, you need to 
renew before February 1.  If you pay your dues by the 1st of February, your mem-
bership will be automatically reinstated, so donôt wait.  Renew today by mailing or 
dropping off your dues to the post, at your next meeting, or you can even renew it 
online.   

Membership is not the sole responsibility of the post 1st 
vice commander or the adjutant.  It is everyoneôs duty to 
make sure we maintain our large membership numbers.  
Our large collective veteran voices is whatôs needed 
when The American Legion national commander  
provides his testimony annually to Congress on Capitol 
Hill in March to the House Committee on Veteransô  
Affairs.  It is because of The American Legion that  
veterans have services and benefits like The Service  
Readjustment Act of 1944, aka G.I. Bill and  now, the 
Post 9/11 G.I. Bill.    

(Continued on page 2) 
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! ÃÏÍÂÉÎÅÄ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ β ÁÎÄ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ άΰȟ !ÒÅÁ ά ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÒÅÖÉÔÁÌÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÉÎ Á 

ÆÅ× ×ÅÅËÓ ÂÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÏÎ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ άΰ ɀ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ άβ ÁÔ 3ÁÎ 

-ÁÔÅÏ 0ÏÓÔ βάȟ  ΫέΪ 3ÏÕÔÈ "ÌÖÄȢȟ 3ÁÎ -ÁÔÅÏȢ   

0ÏÉÎÔ ÏÆ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔÓ ÁÒÅȡ 

$ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ βɂΫÓÔ 6#ȟ %Ä 3ÁÎÄÍÅÉÅÒ  ɉβΪήɊ αάΫɀ έΰάήȟ ÓÁÎÄÍÅÉÅÒβαάίΊÇÍÁÉÌȢÃÏÍ 

$ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ άΰɂΫÓÔ 6#ȟ 2ÉÃÈ %ÒÈÁÒÄÔ ɉΰίΪɊ άΫβ-γέββȟ ÃÁÐÔÁÉÎÁÍÅÌÉÁΊÁÏÌȢÃÏÍ 

There are membership revitalizations going on up and down the state beginning 
in January and continuing through the next few months.  We are losing mem-
bers to Post Everlasting at an average rate of over 275 Legionnaires a month in 
California.  From July to October, over 1,110  Legionnaires were transferred to 
Post Everlasting.   One of the hardest challenges and goals for every member is 
to replenish our numbers by asking every veteran you meet or know to join The 
American Legion if he/she isnôt already a member.   

(Continued from page 1) 

2017 National Membership Target Dates  

Mid -Winter  (2017)                   January 19ð80%  

Presidents Day                        February 8ð85%  

LEGION Birthday  March 8ð90%  

Children & Youth                        April 12ð95%  

Armed Forces Day                      May 10ð100%  

Ready for Upcoming 2017 Legion Programs?  

§ High school oratorical competition ðDepartment competition will be held in 
Sacramento at the state Capitol on March 4.  
http://calegion.org/programs.html#oratorical   

§ District 8 competition is January 15, SF War  
Memorial Veterans Building 10 a.m. #202.  

§ Area 2 competition is February 19, Pacifica Post 
238 at 1 pm. 

§ Legion Baseballï Registration is now open.  
http://calegion.org/programs.html#ball   

§ Boys Stateï June 17-24, CA State University,  
Sacramento.  
http://calegion.org/programs.html#state   

http://calegion.org/programs.html#oratorical
http://calegion.org/programs.html#ball
http://calegion.org/programs.html#state
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Linking Rings Performing Arts &  

American Legion Cathay Post No. 384  

Presents 

GOD BLESS the USA 7 

For tickets & info, contact (415) 793 -1183  

Or contact Cathay Post Officers: 

Nelson Lum or Helen Wong 

 at SF War Memorial Veterans Building Offices, M-F 1-5 p.m. 
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COMMANDER NELSON LUM 

2017 is here.  I would 
like to take this oppor-
tunity to wish all of you a 
very happy New Year.  
May you and your loved 
ones enjoy a healthy and 
prosperous new year.  
The end of 2016 saw our 
post in the midst of com-
pleting a major renova-
t ion and building         
improvement project.  A 
project of this scope and 
magnitude has not been 
done since the purchase 
of the building in 1948.  
The contractors have 
been working hard to 
deal with the numerous 
details along with the 
various unexpected    
discoveries and obstacles 
encountered as the reno-
vation proceeded.   As to 
the estimated comple-
tion date, we are looking 
at the beginning of    
February for the first 
floor.  When we move 
down to the first floor, I 
hope you will all find it 
to be a project that we 
can be proud of.  We will 
all know we have done 
something that will ben-
efit the future genera-
tions of members of 
American Legion Cathay 
Post 384. 

2016 was a very busy 
year for our post.  We 
began by co-hosting the 
God Bless USA show at 
the San Francisco War 
Memorial  Veterans 
Building.  We invited 
over 40 veterans from 

the Veterans Home of CA 
in Yountville to attend 
the show.  They all had a 
great time and are all 
eager to come back.  Feb-
ruary was occupied with 
our preparation for and 
participation in the    
Chinese Lunar New Year 
parade.  We also attend-
ed the funeral service of 
our late comrade Greg 
Dare.  I also attended the 
Area 2 caucus as the  
representative for our 
post and for the district.  
In March, members of 
our post attended an  
annual formal dinner 
hosted by Community 
Youth Center.  We also 
received the final details 
of the long awaited court 
settlement of the litiga-
tion involving the San 
Francisco War Memorial 
Veterans Building.  I was 
pleased to report the out-
come of the settlement at 
the spring Department 
Executive Committee 
meeting a couple of 
weeks later.   

A flag detail was provid-
ed to our late comrade 
Jack Quan at his funeral 
in April. The Department 
of Californiaôs annual 
convention was held in 
the latter part of June 
and a few of our mem-
bers were in attendance.  
We again came back with 
awards in the California 
American Legion Press 
Assoc ia t ion med ia    
competition.   

On the fourth of July, we 
held a flag raising cere-
mony at one of the oldest 
Chinese benevolent asso-
ciations in Chinatown.  
We also participated in 
the first flag retirement 
ceremony at a crematori-
um which was organized 
by our districtôs 1st vice 
commander.  The follow-
ing month, the Korean 
War Memorial located at 
the Pres id io  was          
unveiled and a huge pub-
lic dedication ceremony 
was held on the 1st of  
August.  I attended the 
fall Department Execu-
tive Committee meeting 
just prior to departing 
for the national conven-
tion in Cincinnati, Ohio.   

For the first time in the 
district, a classroom ses-
sion of the American  
Legion Extension Insti-
tute training course was 
taught in September.  In 
October, I attended the 
second Area 2 caucus to 
discuss recent Legion 
topics and possible can-
didates for the upcoming 
term.  The following 
month, our members 
attended the annual   
officer and firefighter 
awards recognition din-
ner hosted by Police-Fire 
Post 456 in November at 
the Irish Cultural Center.  
On December 3, 11 mem-
bers of our post attended 
the annual holiday din-
ner hosted by 91st Div/

(Continued on page 7) 

ñWe will all know 
we have done 

something that 
will benefit the 

future 
generations of 
members of 

American Legion 
Cathay Post 
384.ò 

Nelson Lum 

nelson1431@aol.com 

(415) 797-7384 

Cathay Post Member 

since: 2005 

Branch: Army 

Final Rank: SPC  
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1st VICE COMMANDER HELEN WONG 

Caring people matter!  
2016 has come to an end 
but not the memories of 
all the events that have 
gone on in the year.  One 
such event in December 
was Wreaths Across 
America which was start-
ed in 1992 by Morrill 
Worchester, owner of 
Worchester Wreath 
Company of Harrington, 
Maine.  He had excess 
wreaths and realized he 
had an opportunity to 
honor our countryôs    
veterans who had made 
the ultimate sacrifice.   

Arrangements were 
made to place wreaths at 
Arlington Cemetery and 
other individuals and 
organizations started to 
help. A trucking compa-
ny provided transporta-
tion and volunteers from 
the local American      
Legion and Veterans of 
Foreign Wars (VFW) 
posts decorated the 
wreaths with hand-tied 
bows.  This annual trib-
ute went on for several 
years until 2005 when a 
photo of the stones at 
Arlington, adorned with 
wreaths and covered in 
snow, circulated around 
the internet.  

Suddenly, the project 
attracted national atten-
tion and thousands of 
request poured in from 
all over the country with 
people wanting to do the 
same at their national 

and state cemeteries.  In 
2006, simultaneous 
wreath-laying ceremo-
nies were held at over 
150 locations around the 
country.  In 2007, the 
Worchester family, along 
with veterans, individu-
al, and other groups who 
had helped with their 
annual veterans wreath 
ceremony in Arlington, 
formed Wreaths Across 
America, a non-profit 
501c(3).   

In 2008, over 300 loca-
tions held wreath -laying 
ceremonies in every 
state, Puerto Rico and 24 
overseas cemeteries.  In 
that year, December 13, 
2008 was unanimously 
voted by the U.S. Con-
gress as ñWreaths Across 
America Day.ò  In 2014, 
over 700,000 memorial 
wreaths were placed by 
volunteers at 1,000 loca-
tions in the United States 
and around the world.   

This past year in 2016, 
Golden Gate National 
Cemetery in San Bruno 

Helen Wong 

wong_helen@sbcglob
al.net 

(415) 797-7384 

Cathay Post Member 
since: 1990 

Branch: Army  

Final Rank: Lt. Col. 

had over 450 volunteers 
placing 11,025 wreaths, 
the most it had ever    
received in donations 
largely in part to retail 
giant Wal-Mart.   

Several members from 
American Legion District 
26 and Cathay Post 384 
were on hand attending 
the ceremony prior to 
placing wreaths at the 
gravesites.  The program 
included a    minute of 
silence, presentations by 
Matt Boggs, Assistant 
State Captain of the 
Northern California 
Warriors Watch Riders, 
wreath presentations 
including the POW/MIA 
wreath by Vietnam Vet-
eran Legionnaire from 
Pacifica Post 238 Leo 
McArdle, and keynote 
speaker Col. Christopher 
Starling USMC (Ret.). 

It was a day to 
ñRemember, Honor and 
Teachò the mission of 
Wreaths Across America.  
Many of Cathay Post 

(Continued on page 7) 

ñCaring people 

matter. ...Thank 

you for taking 

time to pay 

tribute to our 

fellow veterans.ò 

L-R: Micahel Cooney, Ponce Gonzalez, Gary Higgins, Cliff Vrooman, 

and Helen Wong. Not pictured, Leo McArdle.  

Photo courtesy of Helen Wong. 
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Vice COMMANDER Wong, Continued  

members participated in the past at San Fran-
cisco National Cemetery, Presidioôs ceremony.  
It is  expected that these caring members    
continue to observe this annual event when it 
is held again in December.   

Thank you for taking time to pay tribute to our 
fellow veterans.  You service and time will in 
turn not be forgotten either.  

(Continued from page 6) 

Disclaimer  

Opinions or articles expressed herein are those of the author or columnist, and are not necessarily 

those of the National, Department, District, or of the American Legion.  Publication of advertise-

ments does not imply endorsement by the American Legion of the products, service, or offers         

advertised or profiled.   
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 COMMANDER Lum, Continued  

Chinatown Veterans of Foreign War 
Chinatown Post 4618 at Lai Hong 
Lounge in San Franciscoôs Chinatown.  
The event was well planned and the 
food was delicious.   

At our December membership meet-
ing, our members authorized the sale 
of the land located at Boulder Creek in 
Santa Cruz County.  The sales transac-
tion is currently in escrow and should 
be completed within a week.  Unfortu-
nately, the sale amount is nowhere 
near what was listed with the realtor, 
but at least we are no longer paying 
the property tax and insurance premi-
um on it.  Our members also author-
ized the lease of the basement space of 
the headquarters building.  The lease 
is being drafted by an attorney and 
should be ready for signing soon. 

Our annual SFFD toy drive was anoth-
er spectacular event that showed how 
generous our members were.  Our 
members donated and delivered three 
buckets full of toys to the local        

(Continued from page 5) firehouse a couple of blocks away at 
the conclusion of the meeting.  

Time flies and we are once again  mak-
ing preparations for the next God 
Bless USA show at the SF War Memo-
rial Veteranôs Building, Herbst Theatre 
which will take place on February 5, 
2017.  (See flyer on page 4.) 

Our next post meeting will take place 
on Saturday, January 7 at our post 
headquarters building.  Please make 
every effort to attend.     

Wreaths from Wreaths Across  

America at Arlington Cemetery. 

Cathay Post members with SF firefighters with the 

donated toys. 
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As we approach Chinese New Year, 
Saturday, January 28, it has been the 
tradition of our post to ask for dona-
tions from our members and support-
ers to defray the annual operating   
expenses.  The financial viability of 
our post is dependent upon the good 
will of our members and community 
supporters.  As most of you are aware, 
in addition to our regular expenses, 
our post has been undergoing a major 
renovation of our headquarters.  The 
completion of the renovation project is 

finally within sight.  It will not be long 
before I can announce to all of you the 
actual date that we will be able to 
move down to the newly renovated 
first floor.   

While a great amount of effort has 
been made to keep the cost from      
exceeding the original budget, the 
budgeted estimate has exceeded     
nevertheless.  A project of this magni-
tude requires a huge financial invest-
ment and invariably, there are always 
unexpected issues that cause the    
projected expenditures to increase.   
So, please be generous and help your 
post by making a tax deductible dona-
tion this month.  Your contribution 
will be greatly appreciated.   

Thank you and happy year of the 
Rooster!! 

Chinatown VFW Annual Christmas Dinner By Nelson Lum 

On Saturday, December 3, our fellow 
comrades of the 91st Div/Chinatown 
Post 4618 Veterans of Foreign War 
(VFW) hosted its annual Christmas 
dinner at Lai Hong Restaurant near 
our post.  Eleven members and sup-
port members from our post attended 
this celebratory event.  There were ap-
proximately 110 attendees to this 
event and Nestor Tom and other offic-
ers of VFW deserve to be applauded 

Chinese Lunar New Year Donations By Nelson Lum 

for their planning.  The seating        
arrangement was a bit tight and 
crowded because there was another 
group of customers occupying the  
other half of the restaurant.   

All of our members were unanimous 
in their assessment that the quality of 
the food served was excellent and the 
quantity was sufficient.   A good time 
was had by all and I was the lucky win-
ner of a fondue cooker from the draw-
ing of the raffle.  You will see the fon-
due cooker in our newly renovated 
kitchen.  

American Legion Cathay Post 384 was 
represented by me, 1st Vice Command-
er Helen Wong, Dale King and his son 
Sherman, Quartermaster Ed Wong, 
Comrades Aaron Low, Roger Dong, Ed 
and Lillian Lee, and support member 
Teresa Lai.  

Cathay Post members at VFW dinner.  
Photo courtesy of Nestor Tom. 
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Party with National Parks Service By Roger Dong 

Great news.  Working with our local 
National Park Service (NPS) repre-
sentatives, we have arranged for our 
first opportunity to visit one of our 
national treasures in Northern Califor-
nia, Muir Woods.  Most of us have vis-
ited this national treasure before, and 
there is no one I know who doesnôt 
love this treasure.  Most of us just 
donôt plan to visit Muir Woods         
because we never find the time to do 
so.  In addition, a few of us wonôt     
regret the opportunity.  Besides itôs 
just far enough with bridge tolls that 
few of us make that highly desirable 
visit.  

Well, this time you have no excuse.  
You wonôt have to drive, and you wonôt 
have to break you piggybank to pay 
the $7.50 Golden Gate Bridge toll.   

On Saturday, January 21, the NPS will 
provide a bus to take up to 40 mem-

bers of Cathay Post and one immedi-
ate family member to breath the re-
freshing clean air and gaze at           
redwoods, flora a fauna of our Muir 
Woods and you just need to show up 
at our post at 0900 hours to get a free 
roundtrip ride to gorgeous Muir 
Woods.  For details and information 
about what you will be looking at and 
have never heard of because you wan-
dered around on your own, we will 
have a real NPS Park Ranger escorting 
us and telling us many historical mat-
ters and facts we never knew. 

Sign up immediately if you and your 
one family member wants to join us.   
Itôs first sign-up, first booked.  Iôm  
going. 

Many thanks in advance to Park  
Ranger Kay Wang and Michelle Lee, 
Chief of Interpretation and Education,  
NPS, US Department of Interior.  

 

INTRODUCINGðThe American Legion Cathay Post 384 has established a 501 (c)

(3) foundation called American Legion Post 384 Foundation to enable and en-

hance our ability to raise funds to support the various charitable  

projects we currently are engaged in and to expand our ability to  fund future 

endeavors.  We have recently connected with the Amazon Corporation to  

assist with our fundraising efforts.   It is a very simple process and it will  

benefit our charitable causes greatly. 

When shopping on Amazon, please click on the Amazon Smile logo and  

select American Legion Post 384 Foundation as your charity.   Amazon will do-

nates 0.5% of all purchased amount to  our American Legion Post 384 Founda-

tion.  You, the customer will get the same Amazon low prices, but you will 

be helping The American Legion Cathay Post 384 with its  

charities.  https://smile.amazon.com/ .  

A
m
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https://smile.amazon.com/
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The American Legion 
National     Commander 
Charles E. Schmidt and 
his aide, Dirk Levy      
arrived on Friday,       
December 9 in San Diego 
to start their tour of   
California.   

His first day of the tour 
began on Saturday,     
December 10 in the San 
Diego area with a tour of 
Mt. Soledad, followed by 
brunch in Kearney Mesa, 
Albert J. Hickman Post 
460.  After a full stom-
ach, he was taken to San 
Dieguito Post 416 in   
Encinitas to watch the 
popular Army vs. Navy 
game.   With an Army 
win after 14 years, they 
had dinner at Larry E. 
Holmberg Post 731 in 
Linda Vista.   

The next day, after 
breakfast, Legionnaires 
from Hollywood Post 43 
conducted a Walk for 
Veterans.  The national 
commander and his en-
tourage enjoyed a lively 

and festive dinner at   
Pacific Palisades Post 
283.  Their hall was fab-
ulously decorated by the 
Post Commander Jere 
Romano, his wife and 
Auxiliary President, 
Martha Romano,  and 
the   ladies of Unit 283.  
Photos of the dinner can 
be seen on Unit 283ôs 
Facebook page. This 
year, they again had the 
sweet sound of the 
Chr istmas carolers 
dressed in their holiday 
finery serenading all the 
guests with favorite 
Christmas carols.  

On Monday, they toured 
West Los Angeles VA 
Medical Center and then 
experienced a boisterous 
evening at a Chinese res-
taurant in Rosemead 
hosted by      Chinatown 
Post 628. 

The following day, he 
spent the whole day in 
Orange County.  His first 
stop was at Newport 
Harbor Post 291 and the  
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National Commander Charles Schmidt in CA By Clara Pon 

L-R: SAL Det CDR Matt Parsons, Alt NEC Ed Grimsley, Dept CDR Gary Leach, Natôl CDR Charles Schmidt, Dis-

trict 29 CDR Ken George, Clara Pon, NEC Janet Wilson, & Post 132 CDR Jose Martinez at Santa Ana Post 131. 

usual boat ride around 
the harbor.  Later that 
evening, the entire en-
tourage had the oppor-
tunity to let their hair 
down and relax to an  
intimate casual BBQ  
dinner hosted by District 
Commander Ken George, 
Orange Pos t  132 
(Commander Jose Mar-
tinez), and Santa Ana 
Post 131 (Commander 
Scott McKee).  These two 
smaller centennial posts 
were able to have their 
members visit and talk 
with the national com-
mander.  For many of 
the Legionnaires in     
attendance, it was the 
first time theyôve met a 
national commander and 
had the opportunity to 
talk and ask questions 
freely.    

On Wednesday, they 
traveled east to Riverside 
County.  They had lunch 
at Perris Post 595 and 
then toured Riverside 
Veteransô Cemetery. That 

(Continued on page 11) 
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evening, they had dinner at Riverside 
Post 79.   

On day 6 of the 8 day tour, they trav-
eled north to Department of CA head-
quarters in Sanger for a short visit on 
their way up to Amador Post 108 for 
another delicious evening meal and 
more Legion family camaraderie.  

National Commander Schmidt partici-
pated in another Walk for Veterans 
after the tour of the State Capitol in 
Sacramento.  Another well attended 
dinner was had at Mission City Post 
564 in Santa Clara.    

(Continued from page 10) On his last day, they toured the  veter-
ans home in Yountville and a finished 
the evening having dinner at Dept. 
Commander Gary Leachôs own post, 
Woodland Post 77.   

We hope National Commander 
Charles E. Schmidt had a wonderful 
time and visit here in California.    
Legionnaires in CA donated at least 
over $25,000 to Commanderô 
Schmidtôs various funds.   

Next year, we are tentatively sched-
uled to host the first female American 
Legion National Commander candi-
date Denise Rohan during her tour in 
California.  Letôs hope it happens.  

 National Commander Schmidt, Continued  
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